
Writing an Effective Blog Post 

What do you think of this blog post? 

I went out to eat with an old pal from high school-had fun 
catching up- looking forward to meeting the rest of the 
crew at Daniel's next wk. end. I've packed my skis-I hope 
it won't take my old body too long to recovery from my next 
advventure. ttyl 

Assuming this text meets the writer's purpose, it works as 
a post. But is it effective? Does it make you want to 
follow this blog and recommend it to your friends? Are you 
biting your nails in anticipation of the author's next 
post? 

The blogger has chosen a very casual writing style, didn't 
double-check for typos, and isn't shy about using the kind 
of abbreviations often used when texting or instant 
messaging. But it's hard to read, isn't it? I'm not sure 
I'd want to come back to this blog. How about you? 

Note: Text talk is the use of 
abbreviations when using a cell phone or other 
handheld device to send text messages. In the 
example above, ttylis text talk 
for talk to you later. 

Writing effective posts is the key to having a successful 
blog. And while all your blog entries should be 
significant, your first blog post will be one of your most 
important. Unlike firework shows that wait until the grand 
finale to dazzle the audience, you don't want to make your 
readers wait to be dazzled. Instead, you should begin with 
something spectacular. After all, you want your readers to 
be interested enough to come back for more! 

So let's see what we can do to make sure that happens. 
First up, we'll talk about developing a writing style that 
fits your personality and the goals for your blog. 

 



Your Writing Style 

Developing your own writing style is crucial to blogging 
effectively. 

Your writing style is how you express yourself with your 
words. It involves sentence structure, the use of long or 
simple words, even slang or text talk. It's like how you 
talk, just in a written form. It's good to make your 
writing conversational too since it will engage your 
readers. Don't you agree? 

Some people may use a style like the text talk you saw at 
the beginning of this chapter. Others have a more rambling 
style, with sentences and paragraphs that go on and on 
forever . . . and ever! 

To attract and keep blog readers, you should work to make 
your writing as concise as possible. When you write 
concisely, you use as few words as you can to convey your 
message. Your blog posts will vary in length based on your 
topic, but your goal is to get the topic across quickly. 

The tone you use to convey your mood and your opinions will 
be an important component of your writing style. It should 
reflect something of how you feel about your subject. Your 
tone might be upbeat, pessimistic, sarcastic, or something 
more neutral if you're trying to stay objective about your 
topic. In the example we looked at earlier, the blogger's 
tone was fairly upbeat, right? 

Your tone may change from post to post, depending on your 
subject and especially if your blog is more personal. If 
you're working on an educational, political, or business 
blog, however, you'll want to keep that tone fairly 
consistent and be sure it reflects positively on yourself 
as a professional. 

And, as a general rule, after figuring out your own writing 
style, you'll want to stick to it. Being consistent in your 
writing is part of being an effective blogger. 

In the example at the beginning of this chapter, you 
noticed that the writer's style uses nonstandard sentence 
structure, text talk, and common words instead of more 
formal ones. What would you think if you went back to the 
blog the next week, and it was even more formal than an 
encyclopedia entry? You might be disappointed because it's 



not at all what you expected. That's not the way you want 
your readers to feel. 

Let's think about your first blog post. Grab a piece of 
paper or open a new document in your word processing 
program, and take about 10 minutes to write a short passage 
about the topic you're blogging on. Then, read and answer 
the questions below: 

What's your writing style like? 

How would you describe your tone? 

Now, here's the litmus test: 

Are you happy with your writing style and willing to 
maintain it throughout the blog? 

If you're not, tinker with what you've written so far until 
you're happy with the results. Your writing style should 
feel comfortable to you. After all, you don't want to be 
wiping sweat from your brow every time you prepare 
something to post to your blog. 

If it's feeling like a stretch to write this passage, step 
back for a moment and take a deep breath. Banish those 
school essays from your mind—you're not writing for a 
teacher anymore. Think about how you express yourself to 
your family and friends, and then try to be that person in 
your writing. Your words will flow more easily when you're 
just being yourself. 

Now, let's make sure your first post has the substance 
it'll need to satisfy your readers. We're going to add a 
bit more to your short passage. 

The Five W's and One H 

Blogs work a lot like newspaper articles: They inform 
people and keep them up-to-date. So you might find it 
helpful to work with a little formula that journalists use 
when reporting a story. It's called the five W's and one H. 
These letters stand for the first letters of the following 
words: 

• Who? 

• What? 



• Where? 

• When? 

• Why? 

• How? 

Now, look at what you've written so far. Will your post 
provide answers to all of these questions? If not, work on 
filling in the gaps in your draft. Working on answers to 
these questions and weaving them together will also help 
you more clearly define your post's purpose. After all, if 
you aren't entirely clear about the topic of your post, you 
most definitely will be after answering these six 
questions! 

In fact, when search engines look for content in a blog, 
adding these items may help your blog have a better chance 
of showing up in someone's search results. 

Okay, now that you've filled in the five W's and one H for 
your topic, I've got a bit more work for you. You're going 
to move that writing of yours to your blog! Meet me in the 
next chapter to find out how. 

GO TO: https://jrl225.wordpress.com/2015/01/12/discussion-
post-requirements-and-sample/ 
 
Read through the text on the page then write 100 words to 
define “what is a good post?” 
 
DELIVERABLE: 

1) A WP blog with at least 1 POST about your Tools and 
workspace 

2) Definitions of terms, typed 
3) 100 essay, “What is considered in this class to be a 

good post?” 
4) EXTRA CREDIT: Write 100 words “What is critical 
thinking?” 

	  


